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I would like to make a submission regarding the review of copyright arrangements for teachers.

I have been teaching for 10 years in ACT secondary schools. I also spent time teaching in the UK. I work both as a classroom teacher and as a teacher librarian.

Any complication to copyright arrangements, if you wish teachers to adhere to them, would increase the already significant workload pressure on teachers.
Finding materials that explore the desired content and are suited to students’ ages, reading levels, engagement levels and learning styles takes a significant amount of time. We must also base our choice of resources on our knowledge of our students’ family situations, history, learning difficulties or disabilities, and their experience with the English language and Australian society, as well as the physical location of our teaching space, the time of day we teach, how well-fed and cared for the students are, and the technology available to us. As a teacher librarian, I spend much of my time assisting classroom teachers with this process; I can see how valuable is the time a teacher can spend differentiating learning activities in order to meet the needs of all his/her students.

Hard-copy, visual, written, audio, video, digital and multi-media materials can all be useful; teachers would find it very difficult to do their jobs without them. I and my colleagues certainly support payments to and acknowledgement of the creators of educational resources.

I oppose the proposed change to the current system because it will create an administrative burden for teachers and reduce the diversity of available resources, and these will ultimately impact upon student outcomes and achievements. I also oppose the change because I believe it will reduce payments to creators of educational resources.

Emily Squires
Library & English

